
HEMEL-EN-AARDE VALLEY, SOUTH AFRICA - HAMILTON RUSSELL VINEYARDS

After the early and short 2015 and 2016 harvests, 2018, like 2017 was back to our usual timing, beginning at 
the end of the first week of February, but (a longer harvest) finishing at the end of the first week of March. 
2018 was a standout red wine year with deep, complex structured wines and a marked purity of fruit. 

Budding was even and successful with higher than usual early Spring temperatures, but an unusually wet 
November and a cool December effected flowering and fruit-set, resulting in particularly low yields - far 
lower than our already low yields. The berries were smaller and the bunches were lighter, but the resulting 
wines were deeper, fuller and more structured. 

December and January were drier than average, making for relatively easy and successful disease control 
organically, with February only very slightly wetter than our long term average. The average of the maximum 
temperatures for Dec, Jan, Feb, Mar was lower than our long-term average of 25 Centigrade, making 2018 
a relatively cool vintage - cooler than 2015, 2016 and 2017. A warmer than average February, combined 
with the very low yields and small berries did however contribute to the riper more opulent style of 2018 
compared to 2017.

One of the features of 2018 was fairly variable ripening within individual vineyards, and within individual 
bunches. Picking on taste, combined with analysis, and picking particular areas within individual vineyards 
at different times, was particularly important in 2018. This required a high level of vigilance and very close 
teamwork between cellar and vineyard, both of which were carried out with great success. 2018 was an 
excellent vintage for us. 
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